
 THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP MEETING 

 TUESDAY 23RD JANUARY 2018 AT 7.15PM
PRESENT  

Mr K Marquis (chair) Cllrs Bolton, Fisher, Chapman, Mrs D Hails

Mrs C Whittle, Mrs S Jenkins, Mr P Thorp, Mrs J Lofthouse, Mr J Millet, 

Kathryn Jukes (Planning consultant) and Marc Pearson (Woodhalls)
Minute taker – Mrs S Nunn

1. APOLOGIES were received from Mrs S May

2.     MINUTES the Clerk to the Parish Council did not wish to take minutes of the meetings and Mrs Nunn had agreed to do this one. Mrs Hails volunteered to take future minutes or the group. 

3.
WEBSITE the Chairman reported that at present he was the only person with the ability to amend the content of the new website.  Mrs Hails was happy to assist.
4.
PRESENTATION – Marc Pearson outlined the character areas of the built area of Strensall Village and Towthorpe Hamlet as shown on the attached map. In Strensall there was a central historic core, the railway, and modern development which had a greater proportion of high value properties; the Barracks and Strensall Common together with the present conservation areas and whether Strensall Park should be included. It was felt that the importance of Strensall Common had been omitted from the map although its importance was recognised in the accompanying document (para 3.18). The consensus was that the open area between Strensall Railway Buildings (17) and Strensall Conservation Area (14) should remain open as part of the green belt as well as the agricultural land between the south side of the railway and Flaxton Road. 
The existing conservation area boundaries were discussed and it was agreed that there was no requirement to enlarge these areas.

Discussion then took place about the areas 2 (Strensall Park) and 3 (Alexandra Road) and whether these were worthy of being included in a new conservation area. Marc Pearson indicated that on their own he believed that there were insufficient grounds to recommend this action. However, if certain buildings and attributes of the Q E Barracks site (4) were included then he believed there would be a case. He was made aware that Historic England had been approached to jointly visit the site to indicate which of the existing buildings could be listed. Kathryn Jukes believed that as the Q E Barracks site was crown property it may not be possible to commence this process until after the ownership is changed but would check this aspect.
Marc Pearson was keen to understand from the group what design policies for future development were recommended by the group. It was agreed that the only acceptable areas for large scale developments was the Q E Barracks site and as had been previously mentioned there was a need to re-use existing buildings where possible to provide education, retail, hotel / cafeteria and leisure as well as a mixed housing build.  Marc referred to the possibility of development of existing large plots where either back land development or replacement of one dwelling with multiple dwellings could take place. He suggested that Moor Lane was particularly vulnerable to such development. It was suggested by the group that the policy, that the Parish Council had used in recent years for similar situations, should be that there should be sufficient spatial separation with existing neighbouring properties and the design should complement the existing properties.
Kathryn Jukes suggested that rather than make any conservation area expansion, a policy be made requiring the retention of some buildings of significance and what development would be beneficial to the community - Sheltered housing, flats, apartments, one and two bedroomed town houses in blocks of 4.  Hurst Hall could be retained as a community facility.  Retail outlets and a school would be essential to the village.

Shirley Jenkins would like to see some accommodation for soldiers wounded in action and no longer able to continue in the service.  It was generally agreed that the style of building needed to be similar to what exists rather than something completely different and some retention of the QEB in the development, name of roads etc so that it would be clear that this was at one time a working army camp.
Claire Whittle asked that suitable housing for the current community be considered as the responses from the 2016 survey had revealed that provision should be made to provide additional property for the elderly and starter homes for the young.
5. PROGRESS – Kathryn Jukes & Marc Pearson will draft a design policy and spatial analysis for the NP in the hope that this can go for consultation in the Spring.   The boundary needs to be amended and City of York Council need to be reminded to do this asap even though they are dealing with the Local plan as a priority. The chairman said that he has spoken with Rebecca Harrison who offered no indication when the consultation would commence and that he had asked Ward Councillor Doughty to intervene.
The chairman asked Kathryn Jukes what information the group could provide and she asked for information on house and residents’ age profiles so that she could continue with the plan document. It was expected that both Kathryn Jukes and Marc Pearson would be able to attend the next meeting with updated documentation.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS The chairman reported that there was a meeting of the Local Plan Working Group tonight and their report was due to be submitted to the Executive on Thursday 25th January. There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00pm 

7. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 27th February 2018 at 7.15pm in the Village Hall


